
Tyler Officer Returns From Youth Tour ‘23
Each year the Minnesota Rural 
Electric Association (MREA) 
organizes and leads Minnesota’s 
student delegation to Washington, 
D.C. for the Electric Cooperative 
Youth Tour.  

Itasca-Mantrap was proud to 
sponsor Tyler Officer, an incoming 
junior at Park Rapids High School. 

Officer traveled to our nation’s 
capital in June with 35 other 
students from Minnesota, to join 
1,400 high schoolers from around 
the country to participate in the 

Electric Cooperative Youth Tour.

“This trip was unlike any other 
organized trip I have been on 
before.” said Officer, “It was an 
amazing experience being able 
to meet and become friends with 
other students from co-ops from 
all over Minnesota and around the 
country.”

You can hear more about Officer’s 
trip to Washington, D.C. when he 
gives his presentation at the next 
Annual Meeting!

NNewsewsLLineine
September 2023



CEO Update  - By Christine Fox, President-CEO

Recently, our 

cooperative has 

undergone a few 

organizational 

changes that will 

strengthen our 

ability to achieve 

our strategic objectives. These changes 

required position adjustments within the 

cooperative and the addition of a new 

position. In preparation for interviews, I 

have reflected on the many ways being a 

cooperative makes Itasca-Mantrap unique 

and, in my opinion, better. 

Itasca Mantrap’s decisions are made 

locally by directors who live right here in 

our community. 

Itasca-Mantrap is owned by our members, 

who elect directors to represent them. 

Everyone who receives electricity from 

the co-op is a member. Each member 

has a say in how the cooperative is run. 

You can express your opinions about the 

operations of the co-op by reaching out to 

our office, contacting a Board Member, or 

even running for the Board yourself.

Itasca-Mantrap seeks opportunities to 

connect with our members. 

Not only do we encourage you to 

share your opinions, but we also make 

strides to reach out to you. We schedule 

opportunities for you to share your 

thoughts by hosting co-op events 

such as our annual meeting, end of the 

summer social, apps and amps, member 

appreciation day, etc. We appreciate the 

opportunity to hear from you. In fact, we 

will be conducting a survey to gather your 

feedback on cooperative programs and 

services so that we can plan for the future. 

You can read more about the survey in 

this newsletter. Also in this newsletter, 

we are asking you to provide us with 

your e-mail address if we don’t have it 

on file. This provides yet another way to 

communicate with you. We strive for great 

communication with our members and are 

proud of our reputation as a recognized 

trusted energy advisor. We not only power 

our community, but we also empower our 

members.

Unlike for-profit utilities, Itasca-Mantrap 

is committed to keeping more money in 

your pocket. 

We also strive to help you maximize the 

value you receive from our services and 

offerings. Itasca-Mantrap makes rebates 

and other money-saving programs 

available to our members. 

Itasca-Mantrap makes investments in our 

local system. 

The money you pay for electricity stays 

with your cooperative. Itasca-Mantrap 

uses these funds to pay for the electricity 

you used, or we reinvest those funds 

to improve and strengthen the service 

reliability of our local system. Your money 

is not used to pay unknown shareholders 

in unknown parts of the world. We invest it 

in our cooperative within our community 

and when our equity position allows, we 

return it to you in the form of a capital 

credit retirement.

Most importantly, we are unique in that 

you – our members – are at the heart of 

everything we do. 

Thank you for allowing me to serve you!
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The regular meeting of the Board of 
Directors for Itasca-Mantrap Co-op. 
Electrical Ass’n. was held on Thursday, 
June 29, 2023, at 9:00 a.m. at the Itasca-
Mantrap office. 

A quorum of directors was present. 

Approved:
•	 Consent agenda
•	 May financials, subject to audit
•	 Bank resolution for Itasca-Mantrap 

Trust accounts
•	 Reschedule August Board meeting 

to August 24, 2023

Board Report: 
Meeting Highlights

Team Member News
Congratulations to Mike Kasparek who accepted the Materials/Facility Specialist position in 
July. 

Mike will now manage the Cooperative’s purchasing, warehousing and inventory, ensuring 
our Team Members have the equipment and supplies necessary to continue providing 
exemplary service to our members. He will also maintain the Itasca-Mantrap grounds and 
facilities.

Mike joined Itasca-Mantrap in August 2017 as a Member Service Representative after having 
worked in the electric cooperative industry for over 21 years. 

Congratulations Mike!

•	 2024 Annual Meeting date for June 
12, 2024.

•	 Revisions to Board Policies 3.34, 
Educational Assistance and 7.12, 
New Membership and Service 
Guidelines

•	 CoBank Incumbency Certificate
•	 10-year contract extension with 

Great River Energy (GRE)
•	 Director Utke to attend the 

National Rural Electric Cooperative 
Association (NRECA) Regional 
Meeting in Des Moines, IA.  

Reports heard:
•	 Operations and Safety report 
•	 Marketing and Member Services 

report

•	 CEO report
•	 2022 Reliability report
•	 Directors and CEO Fox reported on 

meetings attended on behalf of the 
Cooperative

Reviewed:
•	 Changes to Itasca-Mantrap’s 

membership
•	 GRE Power Cost Adjustment detail 

for May 2023
•	 Minutes of the June 13, 2023 Annual 

Meeting

The next regular meeting of the Board 
of Directors is Thursday, September 28, 
2023, at 9:00 a.m.
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Itasca-Mantrap has commissioned 
NRECA Market Research Services 
to conduct a confidential e-mail 
survey, to begin in October, of a 
random sample of our Members.

The purpose of the survey is 
to explore Members’ views 
on programs and services the 
cooperative may offer. Conducting 
the survey using scientific research 
standards will enable us to use 
the results to make plans for the 
future. 

By understanding what our 
Members want and need, Itasca-
Mantrap will be able to provide 
you with the service you expect 
and the programs that best meet 
your needs and those of our 
community.

NRECA Market Research 
Services guarantees complete 
confidentiality of your individual 
responses. You will not be 
identified in any way, unless you 
ask us to contact you. 

The survey results are compiled 
and reported to Itasca-Mantrap 
as group totals. Please be candid 
in your responses so that co-op 
management has an objective 
assessment of your views. 

There are no right or wrong 
answers. We look forward to 
sharing the results of this survey 
with you. 

Again, if you are contacted, we ask 
for your participation and thank 
you for your input and time.

Member Satisfaction Survey
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OFFICE LOCATION 
16930 County 6, PO Box 192 
Park Rapids, MN 56470

OFFICE HOURS 
Monday - Friday: 8:00 AM - 4:30 PM 
Phone: 218-732-3377 or 888-713-3377 
Fax: 218-732-5890 
E-mail: itasca@itasca-mantrap.com 
www.itasca-mantrap.com

GOPHER STATE ONE CALL 
1-800-252-1166 
www.gopherstateonecall.org

Itasca-Mantrap is an equal opportunity provider and employer. 

OFFICERS & DIRECTORS

Dist. 1 – Brian Behrens, Chair 

Dist. 2 – Patricia Roehl, Director 

Dist. 3 – Terrence Cook, Treasurer 

Dist. 4 – Al Czeczok, Asst Sec Treas 

Dist. 5 – Nancy M. Utke, Director* 

Dist. 6 – Tim Kivi, Secretary 

Dist. 7 – Dan Breitbach, Vice Chair 

President-CEO – Christine Fox 

*GRE Director Representative

ITASCA-MANTRAP ELECTRIC COOPERATIVE

Happy Labor Day!
Our offices will be closed 

Monday, September 4.
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